Clerk’s Report to the Council — Meeting on 8" January 2024

Matters and actions from previous meeting (s):

1. Grit bags were delivered by HCC to the Memorial Hall and will be redistributed into
empty salt bins.

2. APC had received £1,000 donation for filming in December.

3. All community groups and hall committees who applied for grants had thanked the
Parish Council for ongoing support. All grants were paid.

Matters related to January agenda:

Item 24/005 ¢ Report from PCSO Martin Leadbitter — No crimes were reported in
December.

Item 24/007 Work to trees.

Clerk is hoping to receive second quote by end of Friday 5" January.

Correspondence received:

1. Stoneycroft resident asked whether there had been reports of exposure to arsenic
by other residents. Clerk forwarded the email to members and advised the
parishioner to get in touch with Environmental Health at Dacorum Borough Council.

2. D-Day 80" Anniversary 6" June 2024- email circulated to members outlining
different ways Aldbury Parish can participate in the commemorations. | suggest this
item to be added to the February agenda for discussion.

3. HCC Highways had placed advisory signs either side of Tring Station railway bridge.
The signs inform that work will be commencing on Monday 8" January that will
impact the highway. This work is likely to be the unblocking/repair of the drain outlet
that has been causing flooding.



